
Often times the construction and or maintenance of utility lines requires work within the road 
right-of way for roads in unincorporated King County. When a utility has a proposed project 
within unincorporated King County, please contact the King County Department of 
Transportation, Capital Improvement Projects Section for coordination with the County’s 
annual overlay program.  Failure to do so may result in the denial of the permit to work within 
the right of way once an overlay of the road section has been completed. Although each utility 
has a set of construction standards and specifications for their projects, when construction and 
or maintenance of utilities requires work within the road right-of way for roads in 
unincorporated King County, please be aware that the current edition of the King County Road 
and Construction standards apply to any installation or work in these rights-of-way.  Not 
adhering to these standards could result in the installation of non specified and approved 
methods and/or materials that are out of the specifications for King County, and could 
potentially add additional costs to the purveyor for future repairs or adversely affect 
acceptance of those repairs/installations. The King County Department of Transportation- 2007 
King County Road Design and Construction Standards can be found on the World Wide Web 
at 
 http://www.kingcounty.gov/transportation/kcdot/Roads/EngineeringServices/RoadStandards20
07.aspx  
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